LONDONDERRY TOWNSHIP (LDT)
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS’ (BOS I) MEETING MINUTES
TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 08, 2020
TELEPHONE CONFERENCE CALL

CALL TO ORDER:  Supervisors Lou Simone, Gene Wier and Secretary Janice Hearne were in attendance.  The BOS I Meeting was brought to order by Lou Simone at 7:33 PM via teleconferencing.   Richard Brown joined the meeting at 7:37 PM. The meeting announcement along with the Agenda was posted on Facebook and the Township website at least five (5) days prior to the meeting.
PUBLIC COMMENTS:  An opportunity was given via the website and Facebook for Township residents to phone, email or fax questions or concerns to the LDT office for BOS review and consideration.  The following were concerns expressed to the office for consideration by the BOS:
Fernwood Road:  George Armington called on 08-27- 2020 to express concern regarding traffic and a near miss accident on Fernwood Road at the entrance to his residence.  Lou Simone explained Roadmaster Geoff Burkhart is currently in the process of installing speed bumps on this section of Fernwood Road in an attempt to reduce the speed of vehicles.

Derry Meeting Road:  Derryl King on 08-25-2020 sent an email regarding a road issue on Derry Meeting Road over a collapsing stream crossing culvert.  LDT personnel reported the problem to PennDOT’s website and received emails dated 09-02-2020 stating an emergency permit was being procured to “replace pipe / cleanup both sides of stream / rock lining both sides with Rip Rap stone.  Looking to schedule this job in the near future.”
A Daleville Road Resident in an email dated 09-01-2020 requested assistance and information regarding erecting a pole and mirror to assist with sight distance and safety when exiting the driveway.  The resident was provided with contact information for PennDOT as this is a State road.
BOS I MINUTES FROM AUGUST 11, 2020 MEETING:  Draft Minutes from the 08-11-2020 telephone conference call were posted on the LDT website.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the Minutes from the BOS I Teleconference Meeting held on 08-11-2020 as submitted.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 for approval as Richard Brown was not yet present. 
BOS II MEETING - AUGUST 24, 2020:  The BOS II Meeting was cancelled.
TREASURER’S REPORT – AUGUST, 2020:  The Board accepted the Report as presented.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the Treasurer’s Report as submitted.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 for approval.
LOWE’S CREDIT CARD REQUEST:  Ms. Emmons is reapplying for a Lowe’s  credit card.  Apparently the first application information was lost.
2021 LIQUID FUELS ESTIMATED ALLOCATION:  $87,776.38.  The 2019 payment received on 05-08-2020 was $97,398.98.  For 2020 the estimated allocation is $95,464.23.  The projected decrease in 2021 is $7,687.85.
VERIZON FRANCHISE FEE – 2ND QUARTER:  $6,349.12
TOWNSHIP REPORTS:
A. ZONING OFFICER / BUILDING INSPECTOR REPORT – AUGUST, 2020:   The Board reviewed Bill Beers’ August report as follows:  There were two (2) Building Permits issued.  Two (2) Building Permits are pending and one (1) building permit is still pending signed sealed drawings. There were two (2) exempt Stormwater Permits and one (1) utility pole replacement permit issued.  Total permit fees collected were $639.00.  Ten (10) Use and Occupancy (U&O) permits were issued which included four (4) regular U&Os and six (6) resale U&Os along with nine (9) various construction inspections conducted.  Census Form C-404 and the Chester County Permit Summary were submitted.  
Strawbridge Paddock:  Mr. Beers met with Dan Miloser on follow up on a complaint regarding the large Strawbridge paddock (approximately 2 acres) on St. Malachi Road which is not vegetated and causing turbidity problems down stream below Suzanne Kloud property.  Lou Simone reported this matter has been resolved.
B. ROADMASTER:  Fallen trees at 116 Fernwood Road have been taken care of.  Mr. Burkhart continues to replace street and stop signs as necessary.  He is also in the process of installing the speed bumps on Fernwood Road.
C. EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT (EM):  Nothing to report.
D. PLANNING COMMISSION (PC):  The August Meeting was cancelled and the  September PC Meeting will also be cancelled.  Members will be notified.
E. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE (OSC):  The OSC did not meet in August and Richard Brown said there was nothing on the docket for September – therefore the September meeting will be cancelled as well. 
F. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE (HC):  The Historical Committee met on August 25th.  Elizabeth (Betty) Logue Styer’s passing on August 19th was honored as well as her contributions to the Township.   Under discussion was the revision of the LDT website Historical page, the former Ramsay Schoolhouse restoration, and a possible date for a Stargazers event pending BOS approval.  A date was set for several LDT members to tour Scott Steele’s historical museum in West Grove on 09-08-2020 (See Item C under Old Business below). 
G. WEBSITE / FACEBOOK:   Gene Wier has added new areas for local safety services reports to the website. 
Richard Brown joined the meeting at 7:37 PM.
OLD BUSINESS:  
A. WIGGINS:   Awaiting monuments installation and plan recording with the County.. 
B. CONDITIONAL USE HEARING FORM:  FYI – The problem was with the form, not with the Fee Schedule.  Lou Simone reported Stacey Fuller will rescind the initial Kloud violation letter and return the fees.  The complaint will be refilled and the paperwork redone.  Bill Beers and Stacey Fuller will work on this jointly.
C.  MODULAR BUILDING PROPOSED FOR LDT:   As noted above, members of the HC plus Lou Simone and Richard Brown toured the West Grove Museum on 09-08-2020.  Mr. Simone noted there were some artfully displayed important artifacts specific to West Grove.  Richard Brown explained the building was prefab construction about 16 ft. x 18 ft.  A similar arrangement for LDT would need to be larger to accommodate not only LDT historical artifacts, but storage for municipal records and a powder room.  The LDT visitors were impressed with both the content and the presentation.
D. SALT BAY REPAIRS AND CONTRACT:  Richard Brown reported the salt bay has been repaired.  Salt will be ordered but with the intent to not overload the bins.
E. NEW DALEVILLE PARKING ISSUES:  Lou Simone reported he has been in contact with Stacey Fuller regarding ND parking regulations.  The BOS may need to modify the regulations to incorporate towing.  Mr. Simone noted that the parking issues mostly involve residents parking outside the painted lines.  Mr. Simone suggested first trying to get the point across by  making up signs to slip under windshield wipers of offenders.  Possibly a reminder would go a long way to solving the problem.  
F. WEST GROVE FIRE CO. – UPDATED 2021 CONTRIBUTION:  The Township was notified there was a % calculation error in the 2021 Contribution.  Mr. Simone attended a meeting at which he was notified our contribution would be down $57.00 from what we paid in 2020.

NEW BUSINESS:
A. MODULAR BUILDING FOR LDT:  See Item C above under Old Business.
B. AGRICULTURAL SECURTY AREA APPLICATION:  Parcel #46-4-1.1 (3.3 Acres) combined with four parcels in Upper Oxford have been submitted for inclusion into the Ag. Security Area.  Both Townships will wait the 180 days for deemed approval.
C. PARKESBURG LIBRARY – THANK YOU:  The Supervisors received a thank you note from Parkesburg Library for LDT’s $3,500 contribution.  
D. PECO TREE TRIMMING IN LDT:  In the near future, tree trimming will commence in LDT.
ANNOUNCEMENTS / CORRESPONDENCE:  All Meetings (excluding the Historical Committee) previously held in the Municipal Building continue to be cancelled until further notice. 
A. PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING:  Scheduled for Tuesday, September 15, 2020 at 7:30 PM.   Cancelled
B. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE:  Wednesday, September 16, 2020 OS Meeting at 5:30 PM.   Cancelled
C. COCHRANVILLE FIRE COMPANY ANNUAL MEETING:   Monday, September 21, 2020 at 7:30 PM (No Dinner).   Lou Simone will attend.
D. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE:  Next HC Meeting on Tuesday, September 22, 2020 at 7:00 PM.   
E. BOS II MEETING:  Scheduled for Monday, September 28, 7:30 PM.  This will likely be cancelled.
F. SCCEMS ZOOM MEETING:  Wednesday, September 30, 2020 at 7:00 PM.   Lou Simone will attend.
G. BOS I MEETING:  Tuesday, October 13, 2020 at 7:30 PM.
PAY BILLS:   Bills were reviewed and paid in the usual manner.  Checks were signed on September 8th by Lou Simone in the Township Municipal Building.
ADJOURNMENT:  As there was no further business before the BOS a MOTION was made by Lou Simone and seconded by Gene Wier to adjourn the meeting at 7:54 PM.  The vote was 3-0 in favor.
Respectfully submitted,
Janice H. Hearne, 
Administrative Secretary
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